
 

City of Colusa California 

STAFF REPORT 

 

DATE: September 2, 2025 

TO: City of Colusa Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Jesse Cain, City Manager 

 

AGENDA ITEM: 

Grand Jury response 

Recommendation Council to adopt Resolution 25- City of Colusa Mayor's response letter to 
the grand jury. 

 

BACKGROUND ANALYSIS:   

 

The 2024/2025 Grand Jury recently released its report to the City of Colusa Mayor Ryan 
Codorniz. After a thorough review of the Grand Jury’s findings, and recommendations, it is the 
opinion of the staff and the Mayor that the report lacks substantive evidence, documentation, 
or objective justification to support its conclusions. 

The Mayor and I drafted a letter of response to the Honorable Brendan Mitchael Farrell, 
Presiding Judge. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  None 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends sending the letter of response as presented. 

 

ATTACHMENTS:  

Resolution 25- 

Letter of response 

2024-2025 Colusa Grand Jury final report 

 


